


 

 

Welcome to week 4 

Reminders: 

• We have a couple of smart watches in lost property, if your child is missing a smart watch can the parent please visit the office 
to collect it.  

• LOST PROPERTY Please if your children have lost any items over Term 3, come to the office and have a look through lost prop-
erty box (It’s getting full). 

 

Have a fantastic week! 

Newsletter  Term4  Week 4 

Saved by the Bell will be available 14th Dec (after final         

assembly)-22nd Dec, Then will be available again from Jan 

15th until school goes back on the Tuesday 30th  January 



 

ICAS – EXAMS 2023  
Congratulations to all Rukuhia Students who took part in the annual ICAS exams. You should be absolutely thrilled with your results, and also that you 
made the commitment to take part.  

ICAS exams are the first time our students have experienced an actual exam situation. This is good practice for exams, which make up a large part of sec-
ondary and university education.  

Over one million student entries are accepted from over 6,300 schools in Australia and New Zealand annually. In addition, students from over 20 coun-
tries including Hong Kong, India, Malaysia, Singapore, South Africa and the USA participate in ICAS each year. 

Results Key –  

High Distinction – Top 1 % of participants  

Distinction - the next 10 % of participants  

Credit - the next 25 % of participants  

Merit - the next 10 % of participants  

Participation – all remaining students  

Below is a summary of our students and the awards they received. Myself, teachers and the Board of Trustees are very proud of your achievements and 
we look forward to next year’s ICAS exams.  

Rukuhia School Summary  

High Distinction 2   Distinction 1   Credit 1   Merit 0   Participation 4  

Regards  

Kevin Drury,  Principal,  Rukuhia School.  



               Important Dates  

 

Wednesday 8th November—Mufti Day 

 

Term Dates 2023 

Term 1  

Tuesday 31st January—6th April  

Term 2  

26th April—30th June 

Term 3  

17th July—22nd September 

Term 4  

9th October —14th December 

Term 1 2024 

Tuesday 30th January  

 

 

 



While the Senior school were off having fun at camp the Junior school were at school showing off their AMAZING cardboard box cars 

for their drive in movie experience in the hall.  So many great designs and all the children had a fantastic  time. Just some photos to 

share. 



PTA Christmas fundraiser…     
Christmas calendars!  
Fundraising towards new bark for the playground!  
 

Friends & Whanau, we are creating calendars with a photo of your children which will be perfect for Christmas.     
Think of the art calendars where your kids draw a picture… it’s like that, but better. You can keep the photo after of your 
wee ones!   
 
Photos will be child led, no posing… it will be taken however they would like to be in the photo, taken in school grounds, 
Wednesday 8th November in mufti. Calendar pic will be per family not individual children & you will see a preview of 
your children’s photo on this FB page before ordering. (Sickness makeup session will be available)  
 
Order form & process to come out in newsletter soon- orders due approx 15th Nov, $15 each, 3 for $40. Calendars will 
be handed out before end of term.  

Here are a couple of sample photos, for you to 
show what we mean. We want their personalities 
to shine! 



Room  Room 1 had an amazing time at the box car day run by our amazing PTA. The cars sure were out-
standing!!! We have some great descriptions of Room 1 cars in our cloak bay area, please feel free 
to come and check these out. 

 

We are moving into procedural writing next week and have some awesome language experiences 
to inspire us. Different reading groups each week will have some creating time where they will use 
their stories to help them create something. These will also be fun           
activities to recreate at home. Already this week we have had one group 
make volcanos and another who are making a yoyo.  

 

In P.E the students are having huge success with our athletics practice. We 
have been working on high jump this week and using the technique of a 
scissor jump. I’m sure some students must be part kangaroo’s as they are 
flying over the bar! Please remember to send in your permission slip for 
our junior athletics day on the 21st of November. If you need a new copy, 
please email me. 

 

Keep up the great work Room 1! 



In Room 2, it has been an exceptional week of creativity and athleticism. Our          
talented students have been crafting imaginative stories that captivate the              
imagination, showcasing their remarkable creative writing skills. Moreover, our    
commitment to excellence extends to the fine details of writing. With a strong      
emphasis on editing, students have been proofreading their work, adding            
punctuation and fixing some spelling mistakes to ensure their writing is not only   
creative but also polished.   

 

Meanwhile, on the field and in the gym, our dedicated athletes have been practicing 
their skills and pushing their limits. Room 2 is a place where both creativity and    
athleticism thrive, fostering well-rounded individuals. The students have really       
enjoyed practicing for sprints and relays. We have discussed and practiced 
the best running techniques.  

We also had some special visitors this week. My good friend Lea and Erana 
came into Room 2 to say hello. They answered lots of good questions and 
we even got to sit in the police car, listen to the siren and touch the    
handcuffs. Room 2 were very excited about the visitors.  



 

 

Room  

We are having fun with our P.E. at present, learning new skills and refining our 

current skills for athletics.  Next Friday we will be making selections for students 

to go to the Lower Waipa Athletics, so watch out for a notice after this date.    

Unfortunately not all students will be going as there are qualifying criteria.   

 

This week in maths we have been learning all about lines and shapes.  Ask your 

child what parallel and perpendicular lines are, which way vertical or horizontal 

lines goes and what makes a right angle.  There has been some fantastic learning 

happening by everyone.   

 

In the second half of the term, we will begin our inquiry into celebrations around 

the world.  If your family has celebrations that have their roots in other countries 

or cultures, we will be sending home a sheet to collect information in the next 

few weeks.  



Room  Kia ora Room 4 Family and Friends, 

 

For writing we have been planning and writing our own adventure stories. There are a wide 
variety of topics and themes being used. I am really enjoying reading them and giving feed-
back. I can hear a lot of unique student voice coming through. I'm hoping we can print 
them out into little books so other kids around the school can give them a read. 

 

We have been preparing for an upcoming athletics day by practicing the different events. 
We did long jump and high jump earlier in the week and the students are doing shot put 
with Mrs. Esselbrugge today. I have been really impressed by some of the fantastic skills 
and athletic ability I have seen. I've been doing the events with them and I'm struggling to 
keep up. What has also really impressed me is the students who give it their best shot 
even if it's an event that they don't enjoy or feel confident in doing.   



Although camp was over a week ago, the feeling of unity among the children is still flowing strong. 
The magic that was our camp has been brought back to the classroom and it’s hard not to feel      
inspired within our walls. The students of Room 5 truly got the most of the experience and the       
opportunities presented to them at camp. The children threw themselves out of their comfort zones, 
encouraged each other with an infectious level of support, and returned stronger, braver and wiser 
because of it. 
 
Whaea Liz has taken on the role of full-control in Room 5. She has implemented a mindfulness     
focus titled ‘Pause, Breathe, Smile’ which helps children understand, articulate and better control 
their emotions. We are starting to see a difference in the classroom and cannot wait to continue this 
program. 
 
The students are currently exploring Kaitiakitanga within our changing world and identifying ways we preserve our         
Purakau for future generations. The students have been researching what things their families would consider a treasure. 
Whether it be a story, a game, a significant item, a tradition or even a unique way of doing things, the students are         
exploring what is important to them, why, and how they can ensure the next generations get to embrace it. Beautiful 
greenstones and jewellery, family traditions and stories have all been openly shared and celebrated. 
 
Athletics is this Friday and the students have been preparing hard for it. A tremendous amount of skill and determination 
has been displayed in Room 5 during training over the last 2 weeks, and I can't help but be excited to see how we do at 
Lower Waipa Athletics next Friday. 
 
On the horizon we have athletics, a bunch of testing for all students, the year 8 leaving dinner, student teachers leaving, 
prize giving and reports going home. So much happening over the next 6 weeks so please remember to be kind, support 
each other and smile. Santa is looking for all the good girls and boys remember. 



Kia ora Parents/Whanau 

Our letters for this week are: l y r h v, and for Week 5,  they are q u z j b. The word family 
for this week is: had/dad and for Week 5, it is: at/mat.  Students in Room 6 are writing some 
amazing stories.  The focus is to include describing words, compound sentences, complex    
sentences, include some direct speech and to write lots of detail.  

We are revisiting addition and subtraction in maths.  Some groups are focusing on basic facts 
to 10 and others are focusing on basic facts to 20.  We are also learning doubles to 20 and 
counting in 2’s, 5’s and 10’s. 

Room 6 students continue to have a keen interest in bones...lots of students have brought in 
bones that they have found and shared their knowledge.  We have discovered some interesting facts and 
hopefully your child has shared some of these with you. 

Within PE we are working on developing skills in hopping and jumping. 

Some students have helped me clean up some of the garden boxes and tyres during lunchtime.  Special 
thanks to Beau and his mum for tidying up the sprayed grass areas around the boxes.  Once we fill up the 
boxes/tyres we will do some planting.  Watch this space. 

Kind regards 

Jane  

Visit to St Peter’s School to watch their production of ‘Newsies’ 

Wow!  We were certainly blown away by the professionalism of their show!  Excellent acting and singing.  
Many thanks to Jen for transporting some of the students to and from the venue—we appreciate you giving 
up your time.  We think that Rukuhia School students made the loudest noise when acknowledging our school!  
Thank you to St Peter’s School for donating most of the tickets and thank you to Rukuhia School BOT for 
subsidizing the remainder of the tickets.  More great acts of kindness. 



Jane and some students are keen to plant a garden by the swimming pool and they are on the lookout for some 
hostas.  If you are happy to share some from your garden please see Jane in Room 6. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pause, Breathe and Smile Teacher Only Day 

All the teachers found the professional development most worthwhile.  The programme sits well alongside our Rukuhia Cur-
riculum on well-being.  We have some new ideas and/or strategies to implement - some this term and some next term.   

“Mindfulness is the practice of giving our full, open-hearted attention to what is immediately occurring, physically and men-
tally, within and around us. 

It involves the characteristics of: 

1. Intentional focus on immediate experience 

2. With curiosity, openness, acceptance and love.” 

A very positive experience with incredible benefits for children. “Mindfulness helps children to build self-awareness, to 
develop focused attention, and to better cope with normal ups and downs of life.  A review of international evidence shows 
that mindfulness taught in schools boosts cognitive performance and builds resilience.” 

Rachael suggested inviting our speaker back to school to talk to parents/whanau next year.  Feel free to let us know if this 
is of interest to you or your whanau. 





School Times 

8.30am   Classrooms Open 

9.00am    School Starts 

11.00-11.30am  Morning Tea 

12.45-1.40pm  Lunch 

3.00pm   School Finishes 

 

Office Hours 

8.30am—3.00pm  

office@rukuhia.school.nz 

07 843 6967 

 

Absentees 

If your child is going to be absent from school for any reason, could you please call or email the office before 9.00am.  If the phone is unattended please leave 

a message. 

 

Signing In & Out  

If you are late for school or need to take your children out of school for any reason during school time, parents/caregivers must come into the office and sign 

them out and then sign them back in if they are returning before school finishes. 

 

School Bank Account 

If you are wanting to make online payments to the school below are our bank account details: 

12 3152 0019783 00 

Please make sure you note the child's name and what the payment is for. 

 

 

 

School Reminders 





First Credit Union provides a school banking service to all pupils 

at Rukuhia School.  

 

 

Uniform Supplier  

Logo U2 are now able to offer your school uniform to 

be ordered directly from their online shop  

www.logou2.com   

• A note from Logo U2: Please wash our shirts inside out. When printed apparel is turned inside 
out when washing the printing will last longer as it is not getting rubbed against other clothing. 

http://www.logou2.com
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While the Senior school were off having fun at camp the Junior school were at school showing off their AMAZING cardboard box cars 

for their drive in movie experience in the hall.  So many great designs and all the children had a fantastic  time. Just some photos to 

share. 



PTA Christmas fundraiser…     
Christmas calendars!  
Fundraising towards new bark for the playground!  
 

Friends & Whanau, we are creating calendars with a photo of your children which will be perfect for Christmas.     
Think of the art calendars where your kids draw a picture… it’s like that, but better. You can keep the photo after of your 
wee ones!   
 
Photos will be child led, no posing… it will be taken however they would like to be in the photo, taken in school grounds, 
Wednesday 8th November in mufti. Calendar pic will be per family not individual children & you will see a preview of 
your children’s photo on this FB page before ordering. (Sickness makeup session will be available)  
 
Order form & process to come out in newsletter soon- orders due approx 15th Nov, $15 each, 3 for $40. Calendars will 
be handed out before end of term.  

Here are a couple of sample photos, for you to 
show what we mean. We want their personalities 
to shine! 



Room  Room 1 had an amazing time at the box car day run by our amazing PTA. The cars sure were out-
standing!!! We have some great descriptions of Room 1 cars in our cloak bay area, please feel free 
to come and check these out. 

 

We are moving into procedural writing next week and have some awesome language experiences 
to inspire us. Different reading groups each week will have some creating time where they will use 
their stories to help them create something. These will also be fun           
activities to recreate at home. Already this week we have had one group 
make volcanos and another who are making a yoyo.  

 

In P.E the students are having huge success with our athletics practice. We 
have been working on high jump this week and using the technique of a 
scissor jump. I’m sure some students must be part kangaroo’s as they are 
flying over the bar! Please remember to send in your permission slip for 
our junior athletics day on the 21st of November. If you need a new copy, 
please email me. 

 

Keep up the great work Room 1! 



In Room 2, it has been an exceptional week of creativity and athleticism. Our          
talented students have been crafting imaginative stories that captivate the              
imagination, showcasing their remarkable creative writing skills. Moreover, our    
commitment to excellence extends to the fine details of writing. With a strong      
emphasis on editing, students have been proofreading their work, adding            
punctuation and fixing some spelling mistakes to ensure their writing is not only   
creative but also polished.   

 

Meanwhile, on the field and in the gym, our dedicated athletes have been practicing 
their skills and pushing their limits. Room 2 is a place where both creativity and    
athleticism thrive, fostering well-rounded individuals. The students have really       
enjoyed practicing for sprints and relays. We have discussed and practiced 
the best running techniques.  

We also had some special visitors this week. My good friend Lea and Erana 
came into Room 2 to say hello. They answered lots of good questions and 
we even got to sit in the police car, listen to the siren and touch the    
handcuffs. Room 2 were very excited about the visitors.  



 

 

Room  

We are having fun with our P.E. at present, learning new skills and refining our 

current skills for athletics.  Next Friday we will be making selections for students 

to go to the Lower Waipa Athletics, so watch out for a notice after this date.    

Unfortunately not all students will be going as there are qualifying criteria.   

 

This week in maths we have been learning all about lines and shapes.  Ask your 

child what parallel and perpendicular lines are, which way vertical or horizontal 

lines goes and what makes a right angle.  There has been some fantastic learning 

happening by everyone.   

 

In the second half of the term, we will begin our inquiry into celebrations around 

the world.  If your family has celebrations that have their roots in other countries 

or cultures, we will be sending home a sheet to collect information in the next 

few weeks.  



Room  Kia ora Room 4 Family and Friends, 

 

For writing we have been planning and writing our own adventure stories. There are a wide 
variety of topics and themes being used. I am really enjoying reading them and giving feed-
back. I can hear a lot of unique student voice coming through. I'm hoping we can print 
them out into little books so other kids around the school can give them a read. 

 

We have been preparing for an upcoming athletics day by practicing the different events. 
We did long jump and high jump earlier in the week and the students are doing shot put 
with Mrs. Esselbrugge today. I have been really impressed by some of the fantastic skills 
and athletic ability I have seen. I've been doing the events with them and I'm struggling to 
keep up. What has also really impressed me is the students who give it their best shot 
even if it's an event that they don't enjoy or feel confident in doing.   



Although camp was over a week ago, the feeling of unity among the children is still flowing strong. 
The magic that was our camp has been brought back to the classroom and it’s hard not to feel      
inspired within our walls. The students of Room 5 truly got the most of the experience and the       
opportunities presented to them at camp. The children threw themselves out of their comfort zones, 
encouraged each other with an infectious level of support, and returned stronger, braver and wiser 
because of it. 
 
Whaea Liz has taken on the role of full-control in Room 5. She has implemented a mindfulness     
focus titled ‘Pause, Breathe, Smile’ which helps children understand, articulate and better control 
their emotions. We are starting to see a difference in the classroom and cannot wait to continue this 
program. 
 
The students are currently exploring Kaitiakitanga within our changing world and identifying ways we preserve our         
Purakau for future generations. The students have been researching what things their families would consider a treasure. 
Whether it be a story, a game, a significant item, a tradition or even a unique way of doing things, the students are         
exploring what is important to them, why, and how they can ensure the next generations get to embrace it. Beautiful 
greenstones and jewellery, family traditions and stories have all been openly shared and celebrated. 
 
Athletics is this Friday and the students have been preparing hard for it. A tremendous amount of skill and determination 
has been displayed in Room 5 during training over the last 2 weeks, and I can't help but be excited to see how we do at 
Lower Waipa Athletics next Friday. 
 
On the horizon we have athletics, a bunch of testing for all students, the year 8 leaving dinner, student teachers leaving, 
prize giving and reports going home. So much happening over the next 6 weeks so please remember to be kind, support 
each other and smile. Santa is looking for all the good girls and boys remember. 



Kia ora Parents/Whanau 

Our letters for this week are: l y r h v, and for Week 5,  they are q u z j b. The word family 
for this week is: had/dad and for Week 5, it is: at/mat.  Students in Room 6 are writing some 
amazing stories.  The focus is to include describing words, compound sentences, complex    
sentences, include some direct speech and to write lots of detail.  

We are revisiting addition and subtraction in maths.  Some groups are focusing on basic facts 
to 10 and others are focusing on basic facts to 20.  We are also learning doubles to 20 and 
counting in 2’s, 5’s and 10’s. 

Room 6 students continue to have a keen interest in bones...lots of students have brought in 
bones that they have found and shared their knowledge.  We have discovered some interesting facts and 
hopefully your child has shared some of these with you. 

Within PE we are working on developing skills in hopping and jumping. 

Some students have helped me clean up some of the garden boxes and tyres during lunchtime.  Special 
thanks to Beau and his mum for tidying up the sprayed grass areas around the boxes.  Once we fill up the 
boxes/tyres we will do some planting.  Watch this space. 

Kind regards 

Jane  

Visit to St Peter’s School to watch their production of ‘Newsies’ 

Wow!  We were certainly blown away by the professionalism of their show!  Excellent acting and singing.  
Many thanks to Jen for transporting some of the students to and from the venue—we appreciate you giving 
up your time.  We think that Rukuhia School students made the loudest noise when acknowledging our school!  
Thank you to St Peter’s School for donating most of the tickets and thank you to Rukuhia School BOT for 
subsidizing the remainder of the tickets.  More great acts of kindness. 



Jane and some students are keen to plant a garden by the swimming pool and they are on the lookout for some 
hostas.  If you are happy to share some from your garden please see Jane in Room 6. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pause, Breathe and Smile Teacher Only Day 

All the teachers found the professional development most worthwhile.  The programme sits well alongside our Rukuhia Cur-
riculum on well-being.  We have some new ideas and/or strategies to implement - some this term and some next term.   

“Mindfulness is the practice of giving our full, open-hearted attention to what is immediately occurring, physically and men-
tally, within and around us. 

It involves the characteristics of: 

1. Intentional focus on immediate experience 

2. With curiosity, openness, acceptance and love.” 

A very positive experience with incredible benefits for children. “Mindfulness helps children to build self-awareness, to 
develop focused attention, and to better cope with normal ups and downs of life.  A review of international evidence shows 
that mindfulness taught in schools boosts cognitive performance and builds resilience.” 

Rachael suggested inviting our speaker back to school to talk to parents/whanau next year.  Feel free to let us know if this 
is of interest to you or your whanau. 
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8.30am   Classrooms Open 

9.00am    School Starts 

11.00-11.30am  Morning Tea 

12.45-1.40pm  Lunch 

3.00pm   School Finishes 

 

Office Hours 

8.30am—3.00pm  

office@rukuhia.school.nz 

07 843 6967 

 

Absentees 

If your child is going to be absent from school for any reason, could you please call or email the office before 9.00am.  If the phone is unattended please leave 

a message. 

 

Signing In & Out  

If you are late for school or need to take your children out of school for any reason during school time, parents/caregivers must come into the office and sign 

them out and then sign them back in if they are returning before school finishes. 

 

School Bank Account 

If you are wanting to make online payments to the school below are our bank account details: 

12 3152 0019783 00 

Please make sure you note the child's name and what the payment is for. 

 

 

 

School Reminders 





First Credit Union provides a school banking service to all pupils 

at Rukuhia School.  

 

 

Uniform Supplier  

Logo U2 are now able to offer your school uniform to 

be ordered directly from their online shop  

www.logou2.com   

• A note from Logo U2: Please wash our shirts inside out. When printed apparel is turned inside 
out when washing the printing will last longer as it is not getting rubbed against other clothing. 

http://www.logou2.com

